

November 29, 2023

The Most Excellent-Elect Javier Milei President-Elect of Argentina Balcarce 50 C1064 CABA Casa Rosada Buenos Aires, Argentina

Dear President-Elect Milei,

We write to congratulate you on your decisive victory in Argentina's 2023 presidential election. Your message of freedom, liberty, and advancing economic prosperity through limited government and fiscal responsibility has united the Argentine people in a historic way. As Members of Congress, we look forward to partnering with you to advance these shared values for the remainder of the 118<sup>th</sup> Congress and beyond.

Under your leadership, Argentina can usher in a new era of economic prosperity, end rampant inflation brought on by years of leftist fiscal and monetary policy, and serve as another beacon of liberty in the Western Hemisphere. We also look forward to working with you to promote economic growth and security in the Western Hemisphere through trade and other mechanisms while combatting the growing influence of the Chinese Communist Party (CCP), Russia, Venezuela, and repressive socialist ideologies in South America.

We look forward to collaborating with you and Vice President-Elect Victoria Villarruel to advance the security of our region. In the wake of Hamas' brutal attack on our friend and ally Israel, the Islamic Republic of Iran may look to exploit its influence in the Western Hemisphere and its ties to the Venezuelan regime. As you know, the Tri-Border Area, where Argentina borders Brazil and Paraguay, is a hotbed for the Iranian-backed terrorist group Hezbollah. We stand ready to assist you in advancing the safety and security of your nation – and the Western Hemisphere at large – against terrorist groups and other security threats.

As Argentina pursues liberty, economic freedom, and the rule of law, we hope our two nations can revitalize our historic robust relationship centered on our shared commitment to these principles. It is now more important than ever that we stand together to promote shared economic prosperity and counter the CCP or any other adversary that seeks to erode our values in the Western Hemisphere. We are eager to work together and welcome you back to the United States as the newly elected President of the Argentine Republic.

Sincerely,

Chip Roy

Member of Congress

Maria Elvira Salazar Member of Congress Doug Lambon

Doug Lamborn Member of Congress

Gary Palmer Member of Congress

Andrew Clyde

Andrew Clyde

Member of Congress

Warren Davidson Member of Congress

Matthew M. Rosendale, Sr. Member of Congress

Andy Biggs Member of Congress

Charle Flair

Chuck Fleischmann Member of Congress

Andy Ogles

Member of Congress

Lance Gooden Member of Congress